STATE OF THE PARTY OF THE PARTY

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

December 19, 2018

David W. Bogan, Esq. Kathryn E. Boucher, Esq. Locke Lord LLP 20 Church Street Hartford, CT 06103

RE: **PETITION NO. 1352** — Nutmeg Solar, LLC, petition for a declaratory ruling, pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §4-176 and §16-50k, for the proposed construction, maintenance and operation of a 19.6-megawatt AC solar photovoltaic electric generating facility on approximately 162 acres comprised of 9 separate parcels located generally south of Bailey Road and east of Route 191 (Broad Brook Road), and associated electrical interconnection to Eversource Energy's Scitico Substation at 20 Bailey Road in Enfield, Connecticut.

Dear Attorneys Bogan and Boucher:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) requests your response to the enclosed question no later than January 3, 2019. To help expedite the Council's review, please file individual responses as soon as it is available.

Please forward an original and 15 copies to this office, as well as a copy via electronic mail. In accordance with the State Solid Waste Management Plan, the Council is requesting that all filings be submitted on recyclable paper, primarily regular weight white office paper. Please avoid using heavy stock paper, colored paper, and metal or plastic binders and separators. Fewer copies of bulk material may be provided as appropriate.

Any request for an extension of time to submit a response to the interrogatory shall be submitted to the Council in writing pursuant to §16-50j-22a of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

MB/MP/lm

c: Council Members Neil E. Watlington-Armstrong, Nutmeg Solar, LLC Matthew Singer, Nutmeg Solar, LLC



Petition No. 1352 Interrogatories Set Three December 19, 2018

Aviation Safety

95. In the comments dated December 12, 2018, the Connecticut Airport Authority (CAA) requested a copy of any glare studies that have been developed to understand the impacts that the proposed project could have on air traffic in the area. Is a glare study being performed? If yes, what is the status of such study? If such study is complete, please provide a copy to the Council and the CAA.